
St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr 

We are a Stewardship Parish. 



 Our Parish SchoolðCardinal Bernardin 

PrincipalðMs. Mary Iannucilli  

Address:  9250 W. 167th Street  Orland Hills, IL  60487                                                                      

School Phone:  708.403.6525  School Fax:  708.403.8621                                                              

Website: cjbschool.org            Email: info@cjbschool.org 

 Our Staff 

Address: 17500 S. 84th Avenue, Tinley Park, IL 60487                                                                                                                                                             

Office Hours:  

Mon-Thurs 8:30am-8pm; Fri 8:30am-6pm; Sat Noon-5pm; 

Closed Mon-Friday from 12:30-1pm.                        

Office Phone: 708.342.2400  

Office Fax: 708.342.1545                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Website: www.ststephentinley.com                                              

Email:  info@ststephentinley.com 

Bulletins: Email articles to Ron@ststephentinley.com by 

noon on Wednesday, 11 days prior to bulletinôs publication 

date.  

 Parish Office 

Rev. James Finno, Pastor                                                
Rev. Grzegorz Warmuz, Associate Pastor                                                               

Karen Opyd, Administrative Assistant to Pastor                                             

Mark Gorka, Music Minister                                            

Kyle Groves, Youth/Young Adult Minister                          

Dave Prete, Maintenance Director 

Religious Education Office 

Director of Religious EducationðSandi Morgan              

Assoc. Director of Religious EducationðLeslie Krauledis 

Admin. Assistant for Religious EducationðJoann Buryj          

Religious Education SecretaryðPatti Parker                      

Phone: 708.342.1544                             

¶ Counseling services are available at St. Stephen through     

the Holbrook Counseling Center of Catholic Charities. 

Appointments with our parish counselor Michele L. 

Nowak, LCPC, can be made at 312-655-7725.  

¶ For crisis counseling and veteran concerns, please contact 

Deacon Pete Van Merkestyn at the parish office.                                   

¶ For parishioners struggling and in need of help, please 

contact St. Stephenôs St. Vincent de Paul ministry through 

the parish office. 

¶ For those seeking help through a twelve-step program,       

St. Stephen offers English and Polish support groups. 

Please contact the parish office for more information.  

For those in need... 

Robert Conlin Joseph Stalcup Deacons: 

William Engler Pete Van Merkestyn  

Chuck McFarland Kenneth Zawadzki  

William Schultz   

Sunday and Holy Day Collections 

 February 2017 Year to Date 

Actual $111,953 $947,028 

Budget $117,375  $1,012,000  

Surplus/(Shortfall) ($5,422) ($64,972) 

Daily MassðMonday through Saturday at 8am 

Mass of AnticipationðSaturday at 5pm 

Sunday Massesð7:00am, 8:30am, 10:00am, 11:30am, and    6:15pm in 

English; 1:00pm in Polish 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday at 3pm in English and 1pm in 

Polish. Please contact Deacon Ken in the parish office for the necessary 

preparations. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation is available on Saturdays from 8:45amð

9:30am  in the church or by appointment. 

Funerals can be arranged with the parish office.   

MarriagesðSt. Stephen Parish welcomes the celebration of the 

weddings of both registered parishioners and the children of registered 

parishioners. Information is available from one of the priests or deacons. 

Communion for the sick, elderly, handicapped, or homebound 

parishioners can be arranged by calling Fr. Greg at the parish office or 

Barbara Black at 708-466-9962. 

Mass Times and Sacraments 

Stewardship: Sharing Our Treasure 

Thank you for your continued Stewardship in support of St. 

Stephen. Please remember that our monthly mortgage payment 

to the Archdiocese of $41,500 is paid from our monthly 

collections. Please consider making electronic donations through 

Byline Bank or through Give Central. Electronic and online 

donations can be scheduled at the frequency you choose. For 

more information, please go to our website 

www.ststephentinley.com and click on the Giving tab. Also, 

please consider remembering your parish when preparing your 

will.  

St. Stephen Parish welcomes all those who wish to register: 

¶ After the 10am Mass on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of every 

month  

¶ By appointment on Mondays at 2pm, Tuesdays at 11am, 

Wednesdays  at 8:30am or Thursdays at 6:45pm. Please 

contact the parish office.  

New Parishioner Registration 

Collections will be available next week. 



From Our Pastor  

D ear People of St. Stephen, 

Today we begin Holy Week, 

our most sacred week as Catholics. 

We celebrate the central actions of our 

faith: Jesusô entry into Jerusalem, His 

gift of the Eucharist at the Last 

Supper, His Passion and Death on the 

Cross, and His Resurrectionðthe 

actions by which Jesus redeems us and 

brings us the promise of eternal life. I 

encourage you to participate as fully 

as possible in the Holy Week services 

as we celebrate Jesusô giving of 

Himself for our salvation.  

Holy Week is a time for us as 

Catholics to grow in appreciation of 

Jesusô actions that bring us salvation 

and to grow in living in the spirit of all 

Jesus has done. That spirit is captured 

in four words in the great prayer that 

Christ taught usðwords we say many 

times as we pray ñThy will be doneò 

in the Our Father. Jesus expresses that 

spirit fully in the words that he prays 

in the Garden of Gethsemane: ñMy 

Father, if it is possible, let this cup 

pass from me; yet, not as I will, but as 

You will.ò We will hear these words 

as the Passion from the Gospel 

according to St. Matthew is read this 

Sunday, and they will be echoed in the 

gospel reading from the Good Friday 

liturgy from the Gospel according to 

St. John. This week is a time for all of 

us to seek to grow in living that spirit 

in our lives. I invite you to make this 

short prayer a part of your daily 

prayer: ñLord, in the choices I make 

today and in the actions I take today 

help me to do Your will.ò  

Let me make two suggestions that I 

believe will enrich the experience of 

Holy Week for all of us. First, try to 

spend 10 minutes a day in private 

prayer each day of this sacred week. 

You might read the Scriptures that are 

read in the liturgies of each dayðthey 

are listed elsewhere in this bulletin. 

You could use the Little Black Books 

that were available for Lent. You 

could reflect upon all that Jesus did 

for us and both thank Him and bring 

your needs to Him. Use any form of 

prayer that is comfortable for you. 

What is important is that we open our 

hearts to listen to and speak to the 

Lord. Second, try to attend as many of 

the Holy Week services as possible; 

these are our Churchôs liturgies for our 

most sacred days as Catholics. On 

Holy Thursday evening at 7:30 PM we 

will celebrate the Mass of the Lordôs 

Supper, celebrating Jesusô gift of the 

Eucharist and His teaching us the way 

of self giving service by washing the 

feet of His apostles. On Good Friday 

at 3 PM, we will celebrate the Liturgy 

of the Lordôs Passion which includes 

reading of the Passion from St. Johnôs 

gospel, the veneration of the Cross, 

and communion. (We will celebrate 

this same liturgy in Polish at 5 PM. ) 

We will also have the very moving 

presentation of the Living Stations of 

the Cross at 7:30 PM on Good Friday. 

On Holy Saturday at 7:30 PM we will 

celebrate the only liturgy the Church 

has on Holy Saturday - the solemn 

Easter Vigil, which includes the 

ceremony of the light of Christ, a 

longer Liturgy of the Word, the 

celebration of the sacraments of 

initiation for our RCIA group, and the 

Liturgy of the Eucharist. The Easter 

Vigil is a very beautiful service; it 

lasts about two hours and fulfills the 

Easter Sunday Mass obligation. There 

is no 5 PM Mass on Holy Saturday. 

On Easter Sunday we have our regular 

Mass schedule with the addition of a  

5 AM Polish Mass. As you attend the 

liturgies of Holy Week, I invite you to 

take a small notebook with you and to 

write down one thing that the Lord 

might be saying to you in the words of 

Scripture, the music, the homily, or 

whatever strikes you within the 

liturgy. Trying to write something can 

help us to focus on listening to the 

Lord speaking to us in the liturgy. I 

especially invite you to consider 

attending the Living Stations of the 

Cross on Good Friday. The reflections 

on the Stations of the Cross presented 

by our young people and the inspiring 

music of our music ministry provide a 

very moving prayer time on the day 

we remember Jesusô dying on the 

Cross for us. 

Since we have only the Easter Vigil 

on Holy Saturday, the Easter Sunday 

morning Masses at 8:30 AM, 10 AM, 

and 11:30 AM are especially crowded. 

We welcome the many extra people 

who will be present on Easter and 

invite them to share in the Eucharist 

often. If you wish to avoid an 

overflow crowd on Easter morning, I 

invite you to attend the Easter Vigil on 

Holy Saturday or the 7 AM Mass or 

6:15 PM Mass on Easter Sunday. 

Letôs pray for one another, that this 

most sacred week of our faith will be a 

time that brings all of us closer to the 

Lord who died and rose to bring us 

life that lasts forever. 

May God bless you and your loved 

ones. 

Fr. Jay 

 

 


